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In the Matter of the Nebraska 

Public Service Commission, on 

its own motion, seeking to 

investigate the prescription 

of reasonable rates and 

charges for regulated motor 

carriers providing ground 

transportation for passengers 

at Eppley Airfield. 
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) 

) 

) 

) 

) 

) 

 Docket No. MR-1023/PI-234  

 

 

 ORDER SEEKING COMMENT AND 

 SCHEDULING HEARING 

 

 

 

 Entered: October 20, 2020 

 

BY THE COMMISSION: 

 

 On September 1, 2020, the Nebraska Public Service 

Commission (“Commission”), on its own motion, opened the above-

captioned docket to investigate the implementation of a proposed 

ground transportation fee assessed by the Omaha Airport 

Authority (“OAA”) to certificated and permitted carriers that 

provide ground transportation for passengers to and from Eppley 

Airfield in Omaha, Nebraska. 

 

 A workshop was held on October 7, 2020 at the Eppley 

Airfield Conference Center in Omaha, Nebraska and via WebEx to 

gather information about the OAA ground transportation fee and 

discuss possible options for the regulatory treatment of the fee 

in the rate structure of the certificated and permitted 

carriers. 

 

 Based on the workshop discussion, the Commission seeks 

comment on the following: 

 

1. What expenses could a carrier incur to collect, process, 

and remit the ground transportation fee to OAA? 

2. Should the Commission consider allowing carriers to pass 

along administrative costs related to collecting, 

processing, and remitting the ground transportation fee to 

passengers? 

 

Interested parties should file written comments on the 

foregoing questions on or before 3:00 p.m. on Friday, November 

6, 2020.  Those commenting must file one (1) paper copy and one 

(1) electronic copy which can be emailed to 

psc.motorfilings@nebraska.gov.  
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Additionally, hearing on this matter will be held on 

Tuesday, November 17, 2020 at 1:30 p.m. in the Commission 

Hearing Room, 1200 N Street, Suite 300, Lincoln, Nebraska.  Due 

to health directives set forth in response to COVID-19, remote 

attendance to this hearing is encouraged.  Remote attendance 

will be via Webex or by telephone.  Information for connecting 

may be accessed at the following link: http://tiny.cc/PSCWebex 

(case sensitive).  To attend by telephone, dial 415-655-0003, 

then enter 926 434 190 when prompted for an access code. 

If auxiliary aids or reasonable accommodations are needed 

for attendance at the hearing, please call the Commission at 

(402) 471-3101.  For people with hearing/speech impairments, 

please call the Nebraska Relay System at (800) 833-0920 (voice).  

Advance notice of at least seven days is needed when requesting 

an interpreter. 

 

O R D E R 

 

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED by the Nebraska Public Service 

Commission that interested parties may file written comments in 

response to the above questions on or before Friday, November 6, 

2020 at 3:00 p.m. 

 

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that hearing will be held on this 

matter on Tuesday, November 17, 2020 at 1:30 p.m. in the 

Commission Hearing Room, 1200 N Street, Suite 300, Lincoln, 

Nebraska, with remote attendance available via WebEx as provided 

herein.  

 

ENTERED AND MADE EFFECTIVE at Lincoln, Nebraska, this 20th 

day of October, 2020. 

 

      NEBRASKA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

 

COMMISSIONERS CONCURRING: 

 

      Chair 

 

      ATTEST:  

 

 

 

      Executive Director 
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